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From the Pastor 
Summertime 

I often hear long-time members of 
St. Mark’s saying they are embarrassed 
to ask another worshiper his or her 
name, for fear that “the stranger” will 
actually be a member! I have a quick 

way to solve that dreaded social mistake. Come to wor-
ship this summer. We have only one service 
so you will be able to see and meet all our 
members—that is, if you show up. You see, 
other people have the same problem you do. 
The only way people get to know one an-
other is by actually meeting each other and 
entering into conversation. The one thing 
that is crucially important is that you come 
to worship. You are the only one who can 
get to know others. 
Fish Fry 

Nothing says “St. Mark’s community” 
better than the annual fish fry and pot luck. 
This year, we’ve scheduled the fish fry for 
June , the first Sunday we start our summer 
worship service at : am. This is a great time to reac-
quaint yourself with friends who have attended “the oth-
er” worship service. 

This year, make it a point to sit with at least two oth-
er people whom you do not know or don’t know very 
well. Since last year’s fish fry we have added several 
new members to our family. Here is your chance to meet 
them and to form the good friendships we see at St. 
Mark’s 
It won’t kill you 

We have an interesting way for this process of get-
ting acquainted to get a kick-start. For three Sundays in 
June, people will gather together to talk about death. I 
know that doesn’t sound like an exciting topic but I am 
sure it is one we are all interested in. It is also a topic 
that will open up some good sharing of faith and life.  

The sessions start Sunday, June  in the San Marco 

Room at : am. Marjorie Broward has pulled together 
several members to share their thoughts about death and 
dying. The goal is to understand how to take control of 
your own dying. She has recruited our pastors, lawyers, 
physicians, nurses, social workers, and others who have 
cared for they dying and their families. 

Join this lively group on Sundays June , , and  
at : am in the San Marco room. Then join us for wor-
ship at : am. 

Reach out 
This summer is your time to form new friends and 

strengthen other friendships at St. Mark’s. The only way 
you can do that is to make it a point to worship with us 
every Sunday. We need each other to remind ourselves 
that we are not alone and that we truly are part of the 
body of Christ. —Pastor Hanson 

Music Notes 
Summer Music at St. Mark’s 

All singers are encouraged to join our summer choir 
beginning on June 7th when the summer schedule (one 
service at 10:00 a.m.) begins.  We meet in the choir 
room at 9:30 to rehearse the psalm, hymns, and other 
service music.  We also learn an easy anthem to be sung 
for the musical offering that day.  Singers of all levels 
are welcome and we hope that YOU will join us! 
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Summer Bells will start on Wednesday, June 24th.  
We’ll rehearse each Wednesday from 6:00 – 7:00 p.m.  
It’s important that we know who is coming, so please 
contact Tony Cruz at vespers@comcast.net if you plan to 
play.  Summer schedules are more fluid than the rest of 
the year, so it’s okay if you have to miss some rehearsals 
– just please let Tony know in advance as much as you 
can.  We will plan to play in church: July 12, August 2nd, 
and August 23rd.  This schedule is subject to change.  We 
may need to make adjustments after we see who is avail-
able to play.  The last rehearsal for Summer Bells will be 
August 19th. 
 
What To Do When You Have to Miss Church  
on Sunday Morning 

Sometimes you just have to miss church on Sunday 
morning – especially during those summer months.  
Don’t forget that we have an alternative for you on the 
first and third Saturday of each month at 5:30.  Our cas-
ual service won’t seem that unfamiliar since it preserves 
the traditional format of Gather, Word, Meal, and Send-
ing.   

Our worship songs/hymns are led from the piano and 
you already know many of them.  The repertoire is var-
ied since we sing contemporary hymns (writers such as 
Dan Schutte and Marty Haugen), spirituals, folk songs 
from around the world, and praise choruses.  Sometimes 
a “traditional hymn” works its way in, but it may be 
reimagined in a modern harmonization or different style. 
Come as you are.  All are welcome.             -- Tony Cruz 

Worship & Music 
Summer worship schedule 

We begin our summer worship time of :  am on 
the first Sunday of June, June . This single service con-
tinues through September , which is ñGodôs Work Our 
Hands Sunday.” See Tony’s article above for infor-
mation about the continuing Saturday services. 

 —Pastor Tom 

The Drip Line 
Blood drive “Be a hero—donate blood” 

The next blood drive at Saint Mark’s 
will occur on June  beginning at :  
a.m. Perhaps your donation may assist 
someone you know in the future. Thank 
you and see you there!     —Jan Berglund 

 

Men In Mission 
Work and Fellowship 

A small group gathered for our monthly Men in Mis-
sion on May 2nd. The workday started with a short pray-
er and a breakfast of bagels and donuts. 

Eric and Gina Olson checked and changed A/C fil-
ters as needed.  Robert and Aaron Brown worked on 
lighting and cleaned the water fountains. They also 
would have done the Fellowship Hall floor, but discov-
ered that the batteries in the "Zamboni" need to be re-
placed. Bill and Punkie VanAs continued work on the 
Conference Room.  Prior to the workday, Russ and 
Rusty Snyder cleaned up around the property from the 
storm that occurred during the week. 

Our next workday will be Saturday, June 6, 2015.  
We really do need more folks to attend in order to keep 
up with the maintenance and keep costs down. We typi-
cally don't work past noon, so the commitment is only 
for a few hours of your time.  A notice will go out via 
the phone tree with the work planned and as always all 
are welcome.  We do look forward to seeing new faces.  
There is always work to be done and since many of the 
folks work, the Saturdays are the only time when some 
items can get done. 

Thanks again to those that attend these work days.  It 
is critical that this regular maintenance be done. 
Property 

There were no major projects or problems this 
month.  The Property Committee continues to review 
and prioritize larger items that require attention.  No ma-
jor work is being scheduled at this point due to the unre-
solved spending plan.  Some of the things we can do 
ourselves, but many require outside vendors or contrac-
tors to accomplish.  

Thanks to all for your continued support of our fa-
cility.  God's work, Our hands.  

 —Bernie, Ken and Property Committee 

Fellowship 
Fish Fry -- Sunday, June 7 

The congregation will celebrate the beginning of summer 
and one service Sundays with the Jack Mixer Memorial Fish 
Fry. The dinner will follow the :  am service. Steve Hicks 
and his crew will fry fish and hushpuppies.  There will be 
chicken tenders for those who do not eat fish. There will also 
be cheese grits, tartar sauce, and cocktail sauce. Please pro-
vide the other dishes as follows:  A-D  Desserts,  E-M  Salads,  
N-Z  Side dishes. Celebrate Summer with us! 
      – Fellowship Team 
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St. Mark’s Ark 
Did You Know? 

Everyone at St. Mark’s Lutheran knows that the Ark 
has an annual Spring Program and that the children put 
on an adorable show.  You also know that we have been 
a successful outreach of the church for many years.  I 
would like to share a few things that I bet you don’t 
know about the Ark and hopefully inspire you to join in 
and continue this wonderful mission. 

Jenny Hicks pounded the pavement to get almost all 
of the items auctioned off that night. Rosemary Madden 
was one of our cashiers.  Jane Daugherty directed the 
production. Ron Eckels, Marylou Eckels, Mark Eckels 
Margaret Janz, Leslie Allen, Mary Mittelstadt, Loree 
Mueller, Rose Tallman, are church members that gave 
their time in the kitchen.  Bob Wofford pulled out our 
risers. Darryl and Patricia Kendrick served wine and 
beer that evening and may have been the most popular 
church members that night.  Many other people joined in 
to help make the evening a success, but I thought you 
should know that our church really stepped up. 

Did you know that at the 11o’clock Easter service 
there were 14 people that were current or past families of 
the Ark.  There were graduates, staff, parents, grandpar-
ents and me.  That number doesn’t even include Pastor, 
Tony or past/present board members. 

I bet you did not know that our teacher retention is 
unusually high.  We have teachers who have been here 
for years.  Much of or staff has been at the Ark for 5 or 
more years.  Several have been here over 10 years and 
Cathy has been here over 20.  This is an accomplishment 
because none of the staff are making a lot of money and 
often they could go to a corporate run center and make 
more.  This speaks volumes about our focus on our mis-
sion. 

Much of the sound equipment on campus belongs to 
the Ark.   

Our children are some of the best behaved at VBS.  
Our staff are there to help the volunteers during the 
week. 

We have served many church children and grand-
children.  Even Pastor’s grandchildren spent a few days 
with us during their time in Florida.  This fall we will 
have two grandchildren in our program.   

I bet you did not know that in addition to our regular 
monetary giving of over $4000, we give to the church in 
other ways as well.  In past years the Ark has bought 8 
foot tables.   In fact the first ones on this campus were 
bought by St. Mark’s Ark.  I bet you also did not know 

that several have gone missing over the past couple of 
years and it is our hope that if you borrowed a table for a 
party or family cookout, you make sure it is returned.   

The ice machine in the church kitchen was purchased 
by the Ark.  The Ark did the research and bought it as a 
gift.  It is smaller than the last two ice machines but it 
came from Pastor Hanson’s home town and has been a 
good addition to the kitchen. 

This year we had a family that could not afford to 
come to the spring program.   Wendi Orr wrote a check 
and helped the family attend.    Sue Ashby, Mark Eckels, 
Leslie Allen, Pastor and Sue, Ron and Marylou Eckels 
have made donations to our scholarship fund this year.  
Al and Ruth Voss donate snacks for our little ones.   St. 
Mark’s Lutheran has given time, money and support. 

At the Ark, children are not only exposed to God’s 
love, they learn Spanish, chess, pre-reading skills, math 
skills, swimming, dance, music and social skills.  This 
year we have added the “CATCH” program.  This pro-
gram teaches good health through exercise and food 
choices. We have a great reputation in the community 
and with your help; we will continue to grow and serve 
God’s little lambs.               — Patrice Roux-Neal 

Women’s Ministries 

 
June Circle meetings 
Deborah Circle — June 9, Tuesday at 9:30 am/Hart Hall 
Priscilla Circle — June 11, Thursday at 7:00 pm/Library  
Rebecca Circle —June , Saturday, Luncheon out, place and 
                          time to be determined 
 If you are a member of one circle but can’t make 
your meeting, you are welcome to attend another circle’s 
meeting. 
 

All women are invited to participate in Circle 
meetings and special events. Contact Rachel Mumford 
or Joyce Wertz for more information. 

 

Volunteer Opportunities 
Lend a Hand Forms 

Will You Lend a Hand?  Volunteer forms are available in 
the narthex. Please place completed forms in the offering 
plate.  Thank you! —Stewardship Team 
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Service Opportunity 
Fellowship coffee hour 

Nothing is better than a vibrant fellowship hour after 
worship, especially when we have only one worship ser-
vice in the summer and can greet people we may not 
usually see because they attend a different service.  

Please do your part and sign up for a Sunday or two 
in the coming months. The sign-up sheet is in Hart Hall 
by the table and there are many open slots. This is an 
easy way to serve your brothers and sisters and to share 
your love for them. If you have questions, call me. 

—Keels Jorn 

Community Events 
Health and Nutrition Support Group 

St. Mark’s Health & Nutrition Support Group will 
meet on Saturday, June 20, 2015 from 9:00am to 10:00 
am in Hart Hall. (The third Saturday of each month.) 
This group is for anyone who is interested in health and 
nutrition – diabetics, heart patients, those who want to 
lose weight or maintain weight loss, those interested in 
healthy aging, or anyone who just wants to eat and live 
in a healthy manner. (It is not a weight-loss group.) Fam-
ily and friends are invited to attend. Each person brings a 
new perspective. For questions, please call Lynn Doiron 
at 904-703-0847 or doironl@comcast.net. We hope to 
see you there! —Lynn Doiron 
Why talk about end of life decisions now? 

It is a fact of life that none of us will live forever.  
We never know when or where we will die.  So, instead 
of considering it too morbid to discuss, should we not 
talk about how to address our fears and beliefs?  The 
purpose of this series is to help families and individuals 
understand the decisions that may be needed whether 
death comes at the end of a lengthy illness or as the re-
sult of an accident. 

Join us on June 14, 21 & 28 at 8:30 in the San 
Marco room. 

These sessions will help you explore your beliefs                                                                                                                      
and values about what is important if you become ill.      
Learn about medical options, e.g. what does DNR really 
mean? Understand the importance of having a legal writ-
ten document. Discuss these options and decisions with 
family and friends. Talk to someone who has just re-
ceived a terminal diagnosis. Prevent questions, confusion 
and disagreements among family members. Advise 
health care providers what you want. 

These topics and many more will be discussed by 
members of our Church family. Siblings, parents, or 

adult children are welcome to join these sessions wheth-
er members or not. Planning ahead gives you and your 
loved ones peace of mind and can avoid the economic 
consequences of a lack of planning.      —Marge Broward 

Lion’s Pride 
Summer Hiatus 

The Lion’s Pride group will take a break this sum-
mer. Please watch the future Roars and Messengers for 
information about the fall meetings that will resume on 
September .  Have a great summer and join us in Sep-
tember!  —Clara Echerer 

How Old is Old? 
With an aging population sociologists are finding 

new categories to describe seniors.  One such denotes 
those who are from 65 to 80 as “Young-Old”, from 80 to 
90 as “Old” and those over 90 as “Old-Old”.   

Here at St. Mark’s we are welcoming two new mem-
bers into the Old-Old category.  Bill Kapp and Dave 
Swan with birthdays in June will join Red Brown, Mar-
garet Walker, Pat Winter, Barbara Morton, Freda Conrad 
and Marjorie Broward who have already qualified.  All 
of these members, who are active in one or more of our 
church groups as well as being regular in church attend-
ance, are great role models for the rest of us. 

—Marge Broward 

From the Church Office 
Keeping our records accurate 

If your address, phone number, cell phone number, 
or email address changes at any time, please notify the 
church office so the records can be accurate and your 
corrections published in the Messenger & directory. 

Is your birthday or anniversary missing? Then it is 
not in the church database. Let the Church office know 
of any omissions so everyone can be remembered on 
their special days.  

 —Karen Kristopeit 
Calendar items and articles 

Items to be included in the weekly Roars must be in 
by Wednesday. Items to be included in the monthly 
Messenger must be submitted by the th of each month. 
Please keep messages brief. All articles, messages, cal-
endar info, etc. are subject to approval and may be 
reformatted at the discretion of the “Messenger” editor. 
Submit all notices and articles to the office or email at 
admin@stmarksjax.org. — Rose Tallman 
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The Stewing Pot 
St. Mark’s Tithing Practice 

Recently a question arose about 
our tithing practice. Here are some 
thoughts from Stewardship, Send and 
the Comptroller on this matter and 
how it relates to your gifts, memorials 
and bequests.  

The practice of tithing originates in the Bible. As 
Christians we know that everything we have comes from 
God. Tithing returns items back to God for His usage. 
Our church congregation passed a tithing statement on 
12/8/13 and it is found in our constitution.  

Gifts, memorials and bequests given to the church 
without a specific designation or purpose are tithed.  The 
church General Operating Fund does NOT receive any 
money from the tithes.   

The Send Ministry is solely responsible for the out-
reach distribution of tithed money into our community. 
That ministry has helped many in our community in dif-
ferent ways with the gifts received from the tithing pro-
cess. Depending on the amount of the tithe the funds 
may be processed immediately for outreach distribution 
or are held for distribution until the amount of money 
reaches a preset level.  

Should a donation be received which is payable to 
the church as a gift, memorial or bequest and is undesig-
nated it will be tithed. If a check is received at the church 
that is payable to and designated specifically, such as 
payable to “Saint Mark’s Foundation,” then no tithe 
would be taken. If a person does not want their gift to be 
tithed then it is suggested that the check be sent directly 
to the person or agency of their choice.   

Regards,  —Uncle Stew, Lynn Doiron and Larry Tallman 

Congregation Council 
Council Spotlight 
 At the May 26th Council meeting, the following 
items were acted on:  1) Approved the payment of $ 
220.50 in undesignated John Reiser memorials to the St. 
Mark's Foundation and 2) Approved an amendment to 
the Council Policy and Procedures for the Policy on 
Sexual Ethics in Ministry to comply with our Liability 
Insurance requirements.  

Council minutes and financials are available in the 
hallway by Fellowship Hall or by calling the church of-
fice. Next Council meeting will be Monday June 22, at 
6:30 pm in the Library.      —Bill VanAs, president 

Outreach Opportunity 
 
 
 
 
 

Nepal Earthquake 
The need for food, water, medical care, blankets and 

shelter is great.    Please help now with a gift.    Lutheran 
Disaster Response is actively networking with partners 
such as The Lutheran World Federation (LWF), Lutheran 
World Relief and the ACT Alliance who are already on the 
ground. Every gift designated to the "Nepal Area Earth-
quake" through Lutheran Disaster Response will be used 
entirely to help those impacted by the quake rebuild their 
lives and livelihoods. You can help provide comfort, heal-
ing and hope in the midst of destruction.  Thank you for 
your gifts, your prayers and your partnership.  Please give 
generously and continue to pray for those who have been 
affected by the earthquake. 
In service to Christ, Rev. Daniel Rift 
Director, ELCA World Hunger and Disaster Appeal 

Fellowship 
Supper Club 
 Our year end Supper Club gathering was a huge suc-
cess with 39 in attendance!  We even had two guests Clara 
Giancola's sister Pat, and Steve & Jenny's cousin Ange-
la.  The weather was fantastic, the fellowship fun & lively, 
and the food, well you know what good cooks all you Lu-
therans are, superb. 

We thank all of you who have made Supper Club such 
a success this year and we are already gearing up for our 
2015-2016 year beginning sometime in the fall. 

Please be watching for updates. Mary M. and Jenny 
have started a sign-up sheet for the coming year which will 
be posted on a bulletin board at Church.  We only meet 4 
times a year normally with a kick off in the fall with the en-
tire group, followed by 2 gatherings in the smaller groups 
Oct./Nov./Dec. and again in Feb./Mar./April, whatever is 
convenient for your group.  The smaller groups are held in 
the home of the host/hostess. The finale is a group event so 
we can all come together in May.  When you sign up just 
indicate if you will be willing to host, season you would 
prefer, and the number of guests you would be comfortable 
hosting in your home.  We have had groups of 6, 8, 12, etc. 
so it's what is convenient & fun for the Hostess. 

We want to see this wonderful tradition continue so 
please join us!  If you have any questions, please call or see 
Steve or Jenny Hicks, or Mary Mittelstadt.   

Have a great Summer!!                         —Jenny Hicks 
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Memorial and Honor Gifts 
The following gifts, not previously acknowledged, were 
received by St. Mark’s: 
In memory of Aubrie Brown – 

Barbara Crainer Eric & Ellen Olson 
Forrest & Dianne Cade Bernie & Clara Giancola 
Norma Massey M/M James Barker, IV 
Ruth Copeland  Pastor & Sue Hanson  
Clara Echerer Al & Ruth Voss 
M/M Henry Logan, Jr. Della Dempsey 
M/M Kevin Macdonald M/M Barry Eller 
Karl & Cathy Stupski Jean Henderson 
Esther Hixon Jay & Dana Bonham 
The Hofstetter Family Gene & Becky Hutson 
Juanita & Tina Athearn Mary Mittelstadt 
Loree Mueller 

In memory of John Reiser  – Cynthia Syverson 

In memory of Joyce Schrader –  
Clara Echerer Al & Ruth Voss 

In memory of Svend Simonsen –  
Clara Echerer Ruth Copeland 
Esther Hixon Mary Swart 

In memory of Barbara Eckels –  Clara Echerer 
 

Youth 
Graduation congratulations! 

Congratulations to our  
high school and college gradu-
ates and best wishes for contin-
ued success! 
High School Graduates  
Evan Harkrider-Douglas An-
derson School of the Arts  
Adam Kilby-Atlantic Coast High School  
Paige Sohacki-Mandarin High School  
 

College Graduates  
Laura Kate Snyder graduated from the University of 
Florida with a Bachelor of Health Science-Major in 
Communication Sciences and Disorders  
 
Holly Sohacki graduated from Florida State University 
with a Bachelor of Science-Major in Exercise Science 

 

Elizabeth Cox graduated from the University of Florida 
with a Master of Arts in Communication Sciences and 
Disorders 

Member Updates 
The following families joined our membership on 

April .  Please update your directories with their in-
formation: 
 
 
Paul & Judy Eggen 
 
11669 Sedgemoore Dr. W.  
Jacksonville, FL 32223 
Phone: (904) 268-5803  
Email: jaeggen66@gmail.com 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Martin (Marty) Hebrank 

(Check the June Roars for 
contact information) 

 
 
 
 
 

Thank You 
Friends of St. Mark’s, 

We would like to thank the many members of St. 
Mark’s who sent cards and visited Aubrie following her 
stroke in December.  She cherished each card and truly 
appreciated the visits you made to see her. Our family 
also appreciated the many inquiries we have received 
throughout her time in the hospital and rehab facilities, 
and the many cards we have received since her passing. 
We are also very grateful for each of you who helped 
with the reception following her memorial service and 
for those who took the time to bring food. Knowing we 
have had the support and prayers of our church family 
has made this difficult life passage a little easier to bear. 

Sincerely,           -- Marvin, Robert and Barbara Brown 
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Worship Assistant Schedule for June 2015 
Date Assisting Minister Lector Server Altar Guild 
�:�µ�v�����Ê �É�W�Ç�Ä 
Saturday 

Volunteer Volunteer  Ginger Hudson & 
Marieanne Prokop 

�:�µ�v�����Ë �Å�Ä�W�Ä�Ä 
  

Pat Ainsley 
 

Jan Berglund 
 

Dennis Doiron 
 

Jan & Mary Berglund 
 

�:�µ�v�����Å�È �Å�Ä�W�Ä�Ä 
 

Larry Tallman 
 

Eric Olson 
 

Ellen Olson 
 

Jeanette Snyder &  
Francine Baker 

�:�µ�v�����Æ�Ä �É�W�Ç�Ä 
Saturday 

Stupski Stupski  Ginger Hudson & 
Marieanne Prokop 

June �Æ�Å �Å�Ä�W�Ä�Ä 
Father’s Day 

Ron Eckels 
 

Leslie Allen 
 

Eddie Jackson 
 

Jeanette Snyder, Bridget & 
Jordan Pudimat 

�:�µ�v�����Æ�Ì �Å�Ä�W�Ä�Ä 
 

Barbara Brown 
 

Neil Daraskevich 
 

Jack Hudson 
 

Bonnye Bell &  
Rachel Mumford 

 
 

Date Order of St John Fellowship Nursery Ushers Flowers 
�:�µ�v�����Ê �É�W�Ç�Ä 
Saturday 

  none Volunteers 
 

 

�:�µ�v�����Ë �Å�Ä�W�Ä�Ä 
  

Volunteers 
 

Fish Fry 
 

Madden, Han-
son, Pudimat 

Volunteers 
 

Jane Daugherty 

�:�µ�v�����Å�È �Å�Ä�W�Ä�Ä 
 

Volunteers 
 

Mari-Anne Kapp 
 

Olson,  
Rambeloarisoa 

Volunteers 
 

Bill & Sue Rust 

�:�µ�v�����Æ�Ä �É�W�Ç�Ä 
Saturday 

  none Volunteers 
 

 

June �Æ�Å �Å�Ä�W�Ä�Ä 
Father’s Day 

Volunteers 
 

Tracy Williams Sohacki, Hillis Volunteers 
 

Barbara Stevens 

�:�µ�v�����Æ�Ì �Å�Ä�W�Ä�Ä 
 

Volunteers 
 

Pudimat Family 
 

Mumford, Vol-
unteer 

Volunteers 
 

Mari-Anne Kapp 

 

Saint Mark’s Evangelical Lutheran Church  
Our Mission 

We invite all people to our church home to celebrate God’s 

many gifts. Nourished by Christ Jesus and led by the Holy 

Spirit, we send enthusiastic servants to proclaim the hope 

and joy of life in Christ. 

Our Vision 

We strive to celebrate the rich diversity of God’s people, 

welcoming all to be nourished in their faith journeys. We 

live to serve others and fulfill our relationship with Christ in 

service to community. 
 

 

 

Remembering Jack Mixer 
The annual "Jack Mixer Memorial Fish Fry" is Sunday June th, our first Sunday with one service at  am.  Jack was a long 

time devoted member of our St. Marks.  His three children were all confirmed here, and his smile and helping hands were al-
ways visible.  Jack took great pride in organizing, gathering his crew of cooks, and feeding the multitudes of his St. Marks Fami-
ly as his gift. If he missed seeing you in Church it wasn't unusual to get a phone call, a note in your mailbox or him ringing your 
doorbell to check on you.  We hope you will join us on Sunday, June , in continuing this wonderful event in Jack's memory. 

—  Steve Hicks and the Fellowship Fish Fry Team 
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June 2015 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

May 31  June 1  2 
5:15pm Meditation/N 
6:00pm Yoga/HH 
7:30pm Community 
Band/FH 

3 
6:30-8:30pm Holy 
Family Catholic 
Church Volleyball/FH 

4 
10:00am Ark  
Chapel/N 
5:15pm Meditation/N 
6:00pm Yoga/HH 

 

5 
 

6 
7:30am Men in Mis-
sion 
5:30pm Casual/ 
Contemporary Wor-
ship/N 
 
 
 

 7  Family Promise 
      Host Week begins 
 
UCOM Dollar Sunday 
 
10:00am Worship/Nave 
11:30am Fish Fry/ Fellow-
ship Hall 
 

8  Family Promise  
         Host Week 
 
6:30pm Nourish 
Team/L 
6:30pm Campus Min-
istry officers/SanMarco 
Room 

9 Family Promise  
         Host Week 
 
9:30am Deborah Cir-
cle/HH 
5:15pm Meditation/N 
6:00pm Yoga/HH 
7:30pm Community 
Band/FH 

10  Family Promise  
         Host Week 
6:30-8:30pm Holy 
Family Catholic 
Church Volleyball/FH 

 

11  Family Promise  
         Host Week 
 
10:00am Ark  
Chapel/N 
5:15pm Meditation/N 
6:00pm Yoga/HH 
6:30pm Property 
Team/San Marco 
Room 
7:00pm Priscilla Cir-
cle/L 
 

12  Family Promise  
         Host Week 
 

 

13 Family Promise  
         Host Week   
 
Rebecca Circle 
Meeting/Luncheon 
@Restaurant 
 

 

14 Family Promise  
         Host Week ends 
 
8:00am-12:00pm Blood 
Drive/front parking lot 
8:30am End of Life Deci-
sions/San Marco Room 
10:00am Worship/Nave 
 

 

15 
Messenger Sub-
mission Deadline  
 
6:30pm Finance 
Team/L 
 

 

16 
5:15pm Meditation/N 
6:00pm Yoga/HH 
7:30pm Community 
Band/FH 

17 
6:30-8:30pm Holy 
Family Catholic 
Church Volleyball/FH 
7:00pm Executive 
Committee/CR 

18  
10:00am Ark 
Chapel/N 
5:15pm Meditation/N 
6:00pm Yoga/HH 

 

19 
 

20 
9:00am Health & Nu-
trition Support 
Group/HH 
 
5:30pm Casual/ 
Contemporary Wor-
ship/N 

21 
8:30am End of Life Deci-
sions/San Marco Room 
10:00am Worship/Nave  

22 
6:30pm Council 
Meeting/L 

23 
5:15pm Meditation/N 
6:00pm Yoga/HH 
7:30pm Community 
Band/FH 

24 
6:30-8:30pm Holy 
Family Catholic 
Church Volleyball/FH 

25 
10:00am Ark  
Chapel/N 
5:15pm Meditation/N 
6:00pm Yoga/HH 

 

26 27 

28  
8:30am End of Life Deci-
sions/San Marco Room 
10:00am Worship/Nave 

 

29 

 
30  
5:15pm Meditation/N 
6:00pm Yoga/HH 
7:30pm Community 
Band/FH 

July 1  
 

2 3 4 Holiday  
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Financial Summary for April 2015 June Birthdays 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Finn Mitchell June 1 
Caitlyn Kendrick June 3 
Mark Eckels June 4 
Bill Kapp June 8 
Jim Dennis June 9 
Jim Burdette June 10 
Larry Tallman June 10 
Eliza Solie June 11 
Sue Rust June 12 
DJ Royal June 14 
Lynn Mitchell June 17 
Rita Suldrich June 20 
Laurie Aurand June 28 
Marieanne Prokop June 29 
Margo Phillips June 29 
Ashlyn Kendrick June 30 
 

 June Anniversaries 
Steve and Karen Kemp June 2 
Bill and Mari-Anne Kapp June 8 
Bill and Sue Rust June 10 
Mark and Lynette Weber June 10 
James and June Edwards June 11 
Mamy & Arold Rakotomandrindra June 20 
Carl and Mary Lou Weidenmier June 21 
Frank and Mary Jo Marjenhoff June 22 
Rusty and Joan Snyder June 22 
Jack and Mary Cusick June 26 
Madison and Jill Hillis June 27 
Al and Ruth Voss June 27 
Fred and Eileen Schaible June 28 
Tom and Luann Moore June 30 

 
 

 

Thank You 
Friends of St. Mark’s, 

Thank you for everything you’ve done for me – wonderful messages 
and a care package. I’ll be home for most of the summer and next year 
(at UNF). I should be able to attend services at St. Mark’s regularly. 

It’s been wonderful to hear from my church family while I’ve been 
away; I’m sure I’ll see all of you soon. 

Peace,                                                                                           — Gina Olson 
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We are a welcoming congregation where you can express your love for God and for God's 
people and creation no matter your age, race, economic status, or sexual orientation. 

 

Worship & Office Hours  Contact us 
Worship Services 
Saturdays (Casual/Contemporary) 
 1st and 3rd Saturdays 5:30 pm 

Sunday Morning 
 8:30 am 11:00 am 
 9:45 am Sunday school for children and adults  
 Nursery provided at both services. 

Office Hours 
 Monday – Friday  9:00 am to 12:00 pm (temporary) 
 Closed on national holidays. 

 Ministry Staff 
Rev. Thomas S. Hanson  Senior Pastor 
 Office phone: 904-396-9608 
 Mobile phone: 904-416-5341 (preferred) 
 Email: hansonts@comcast.net 

Tony Cruz Cantor 
 Office phone: 904-396-9608 x 21 
 Email: vespers@comcast.net 

Congregation Officers & Council 
Bill VanAs President  Bob Wofford Vice-president 
Pat Ainsley Treasurer  Jan Berglund*  Secretary 
Lynn Doiron Send Eric Olson Celebrate 
Bernie Jorn Invite Barbara Brown Nourish  
Bernie Giancola Property Punkie VanAs Nourish 

*Jan Berglund, Stewardship 
Larry Tallman Comptroller  Rose Tallman Fin. Secretary 

St. Mark’s Ark Preschool 
Patrice Roux-Neal Director of St. Mark’s Ark Preschool 
 Office phone: 904-346-0404 
 Email: director@stmarksark.com 
 Web: www.stmarksark.com 

Contact us  

Church Office 
3976 Hendricks Avenue 
Jacksonville, FL 32207 
 Office phone: 904-396-9608 
 Fax: 904-396-3515 
 Email: admin@stmarksjax.org (for office and council) 
 Web: www.stmarksjax.org 
 Facebook: www.facebook.com/stmarksjax 

 

 

St. Mark’s Lutheran Church 
�Ç�Í�Ë�Ê���,���v���Œ�]���l�• Avenue 
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